BEVERLEY LAKE FROTECTIVE ADDUCTATION EXEC 27 JUN 1981 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

The Executive Committee of the Beverley Lake Protective Association met at the name of lois and al Brown, Saturday, June 27, 1981. The meeting was called to order by our President, Alfred Brown. Marie Shelley gave the opening prayer.

The minutes of the August 2, 1980 Annual Business meeting and Picnic

were read and approved.

Our Treasurer, George Gowdy, quoted us a present balance of \$468.87.

The following committee reports were given:

(1). Lois Brown, Chairperson of the Membership Committee, reported that 140 "Winter Letters" were sent to present members of the association and that there were 43 responses for membership. Profitable discussion and plans were made for contacting all lake dwellers, before the 1981 Annual Business meeting and Picnic to be held at the summer home of York and Louise York, on Railroad Avenue, August 1, at 3:30 P.M.

(2). Our Social Chairperson, Mary Broughton, reported that plans

were being finalized for the August 1 meeting.

(3). Ed VanVorhis, Chairperson of the Regatta and Lports Committee, gave an excellent report of theplans for the Third Annual Regatta to be held at Cedarwind Point, Baturday, July 4, 1981 at 12:30P.M

(4). In the absence of Dr. D.W. Wilson, chairperson of the Lake Improvement Committee, Blythe Broughton gave a detailed report of contacts he has made concerning the plant growth at the Narrows. A future demonstration is being planned to show the keed harvestor in operation. Pollution materials will be distributed at the August 1 meeting. Jerry Angermann sent a most-welcomed report of a minimum of damage done by vandals.

lader the subject of old business, we were concerned about the matter of not receiving any acknowledgment of the \$200.00 sent to the Town Coun-

cil, to help pay for thetown dock.

The first item of business in a new vein was the selection of August 8, 1981, as the date for the next Executive Committee meeting, at the summer home of Mr. & drs. Ed Van Voorhis. A discussion was held concerning the program for the August 1 meeting, and it was decided to have an "Open Forum" and discuss the subjects that would help to improve conditions on the lake.

It is with deep regret that the Membership Committee submitts the names of the following members who have departed this life, during the past year: Mrs Harel Hewton, Dr. William R. Rodenhauser, Mr. Russell E. Shuttlesworth and Mr. Robert Silvey.

On behalf of the Executive, the secretary expressed gratitude to

our host and hostess for entertaining us.

Ed Van Voorhis made a motion for adjournment and George seconded it. It carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie M. Shelley, segretary